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Senate Committee on University Teaching and Learning (SCUTL) 
MEETING MINUTES 

Wednesday, May 12, 2021 
2:30 – 4:00 pm 

Zoom 
 
Attendees: Kathleen Burke (Beedie), I-Chant Chiang (CEE), Diana Cukierman (FAS), Elizabeth Elle 

(Chair), Sheri Fabian (CEE), Sarah Johnson (FS), Muriel Klemetski (WIL), Mark Lechner 
(FHS), Tim Loblaw (CEE), Karen Munro (LIB), Yehor Nabokov (Undergraduate), Mike 
Stanger (IT), John Stockie (FS), Alexandra Wesolek (Graduate) 

 
Regrets: Daniel Ahadi (FCAT), Shivanand Balram (FENV) 
 
Absent:  Suzanne Smythe (EDU), Amanda Watson (FASS) 
 
Recorder: Erin Babingao 
 

 
1. Approval of agenda & previous minutes (April 2021) 

The agenda and previous meeting minutes from April were approved.   
 
 

2. Chair’s report and updates 
Gratitude was expressed to SCUTL members whose terms are ending this month: Daniel Ahadi, 
Shivanand Balram, and Suzanne Smythe.  Mark Lechner is serving another term.  Yehor Nabokov, John 
Stockie, and Alexandra Wesolek were elected by Senate and may seek re-election for another term.   
 
It was agreed that future SCUTL meetings will occasionally occur in-person as we return to campus.  We 
will find a way to celebrate our return in the fall.   
 
On May 19 and 20, CEE is hosting a Teaching and Learning Symposium: Designing for Student Success in 
Online and Blended Learning Environments, focusing on the future state of teaching and learning in a 
post-pandemic environment.  Resiliency and blending online and in-person approaches on teaching 
effectively as we return to campus will be discussed along with presentations by guest keynote 
speakers.  Based on feedback on blended learning from the last SCUTL meeting, a definitions document 
has been put together and socialized to the Registrar. 
 
Elizabeth is involved with the Future Skills Innovation Network (FUSION), comprised of six institutions in 
Canada: SFU, Carleton University, Concordia 



 
2 

 

 
An update was given on the progress of Educational Goals (EGs) and external reviews.  A new 
subcommittee will be appointed for the fall to review incoming midcycle reports with Elizabeth and Alice 
Campbell, Program Assessment Specialist of CEE.  The subcommittee last year was successful in 
providing valuable feedback to departments.  Educational Goals for SFU are ready for consultation with 
the broader community, but at the Provost’s request consultation has been paused to reflect the heavy 
workload everyone has been dealing with during the pandemic.  Consultation may start later in the 
summer, or in the fall.  For reference, the improved EGs section on the AVPLT web site ha
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value teaching flexibility and because they have learned to teach well online during the pandemic, they 
hope they will be supported to continue utilizing their newfound skills.  An important question is what 
do we want to keep when we return that has worked very well and what has not worked that we should 
get rid of?  Some students 


